
Weekly Article for October 3, 2025: 
 
 This week was very eventful for Bulldog fans. Our athletes learned a lot of lessons, and 
also excelled in many ways. As we get further into the fall season we see improvement in all 
areas of our fall sports.  
 Volleyball only played one game against Pender this week on September 30. It was a 
five set battle that we came away with. In set one, the score ended up being 25-22 with us 
pulling ahead. The second set was also in our favor with the score being 25-20. In set three 
Pender adjusted their defense and picked up their offense, so they won 20-25. Set four also had 
that same score, also favoring Pender. In the fifth set we battled, but Pender won 11-15. Even 
though it was a loss, it was a challenging game that we played well.  
 The football team successfully beat Newman Grove St. Ed on Friday, September 26th. 
The Bulldogs had 12 passing and receiving yards along with 298 rushing yards. The final score 
ended up being 38-24, Humphrey Lindsay. In the first half we scored 22 points, we and added 
16 points in the second half. Now that we are further into the season the team leaders are 
starting to become more defined. The leader for receiving yards per game is Caden B. Rushing 
yards per game and total touchdowns belong to Cash H.  
 Our cross country team had a meet at Albion on September 26th. We had two runners 
place in the top ten with outstanding times. Klayton B. led the team and ended up getting 4th 
place with a time of 19:04. Miciah M. was next in line, ending up 8th with a time of 19:31. Gabe 
L. placed 31st and had a time of 22:15. As for our Junior High team, they also did great. In the 
girls’ race, Camilla K. got 1st with a time of 9:33. Sawyer G. ended up 7th and ran 10:17. Abby 
D. placed 22nd with 11:13 as her time. Ally P. came in 29th and ran a 12:13. For the boys, 
Collin B. got 6th with a 9:05. Xander G. placed 35th with a time of 10:59. Zane G. got 49th and 
ran a 12:23. Cooper G. placed 51st with a time of 12:30.  

The cross country team competed again on October 2. The junior high girls took home 
1st place. Camilla K. won first place. Sawyer G. finished 5th place, Abby D. placed 8th, and Ally 
P. placed 11th. For the boys, Collin B. placed 6th, and Xander F. placed 12th, while Cooper F. 
and Zane G. competed and beat many runners. A special congratulations to Jarrett F. that ran 
the race after no practice time and finished 25th. In the high school division, Klayton B. finished 
4th, Miciah M. finished 6th, Gabe L. finished 24th, and Landon T-P who joined the cross country 
team to help give them a team score, finished 39th after two weeks of practice. The high school 
boys had their best finish at the Stanton meet ever, finishing third. 

As for our softball team, they had two games this week. They played at Ord and beat 
them with a score of 11-0. On Thursday they had a game against Bishop Neumann and lost 13-
2. The girls are 15-10 on the season, with a lot of tough matches. Kaylee V. is currently leading 
the team with hits, while Jaedyn F. is leading the team in fielding percentage.  
 This was a very busy week for all Bulldog fans. Our athletes all had outstanding 
performances as the fall season is dwindling down. Good luck to all our athletes in the next 
couple of weeks!  
  
 


